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Addendum No. 1 
City of Coquitlam 

RFP No. 23-042 
 

Percy Perry Track and Field Renewal 
Issue Date: April 4, 2023 

Total Page Count: 2 

Proponents shall note the following amendments to the RFP documents: 
 
REVISIONS 

R1. ADDITION 

 The following is added to 3. Scope of Work: 

 3.12 Track Surfacing System – Authorized Distributor 

The City has specified a Mondo track surfacing system within this RFP. The contact 
information for the authorized Canadian distributor for the Mondo track surfacing system 
specified in the RFP is: 

Carpell Surfaces Inc. 
745 Rue Vadnais  
Granby, Quebec  
Attn: Dominic Deslandes  
Tel: 450-361-2929 x229 
Email: ddeslandes@carpell.com 

QUESTIONS AND CLARIFICATIONS 

Q1. Section 32 52 00 – Synthetic turf, item 1.1.E and item 2.11.H, the spec calls for a 100% 
monofilament using a 23mm thick shock pad and meeting WR and FIFA testing 
requirements.  Are we allowed to provide with our bid submittal, a WR and FIFA test 
report using a 20mm to confirm adherence to the requirements?  We would still bid with 
a 23mm pad, it’s just that we don’t have this combination (100% mono + 23mm pad) 
tested. 

A1. Proponents may submit a FIFA testing report for a product that is very similar to the 
product being proposed, such as a difference in fibre height (ie. same turf system but 
different fibre height) or a turf product on a slightly different shock pad.  Under this 
scenario, the Proponent is to provide assurance that the system difference(s) will not 
negatively impact compliance with the submitted testing reports.  

Q2. Section 32 18 23.39 – Synthetic track, item 3.4.4.1 – the spec asks to retain a legal 
surveyor licensed in the province of British Columbia, can we hire a World Athletics 
approved surveyor with experience to the layout of the track and measurement report?   

A2.  A World Athletics approved surveyor would also be acceptable for layout and 
Measurement Report purposes. 

 
End of Addendum No. 1 
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Proponents take into account the content of this Addendum in the preparation and 
submission of the Proposal which will form part of the Contract and should be acknowledged 
on the Proposal Submission Form. 

Upon submitting a Proposal, Proponents are deemed to have received all addenda that are issued 
and posted on the City’s website and considered the information for inclusion in the Proposal 
Submission. 

Issued by: 

M. Pain 
Purchasing Manager 
bid@coquitlam.ca  
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